
 

Nine CHS Seniors have been named Commended Students in the 2018 National Merit Scholarship 
Program.  Commended Students are recognized for the exceptional academic promise demonstrated 
by their outstanding performance on the 2016 PSAT/NMSQT. Although they will not continue in the 
2018 competition for National Merit Scholarship awards, they placed among the top 50,000 scorers of 
more than 1.6 million students who took the test.  Congratulations to Aleckzandra Agustin, Dhanielle 
Bartolome, Billy Bolger, Bennett Chipman, Teresa David, Sang Huynh, Aleyna Mee, Adrio Romine, 
and Kyle Stevens. 

                    

                         



                    

Congratulations to Drake Anderson, CHS Running Back, for being named the Cardinals/Wells Fargo 
High School Player of the Week for Week 7.  Drake had 22 carries, 236 total rushing yards, and four 
touchdowns against Perry HS.  Photo courtesy of Shannon Liebrock. 

On Friday the 13th, Chandler High Theatre collected 1060 lbs of food and over $300 for Matthew's 
Crossing Food Bank at their annual Haunted House for Charity! 45 Chandler High theatre students 
spent their fall break building an elaborate spooky maze and became various "scare-actors" 
throughout on the night of the Haunt. Hundreds of people walked through and their admission in was 
their donation of a non-perishable food item or cash for the local food bank.  It was a huge success 
thanks to the students and community members' support! 



CHS Football volunteered at Feed My Starving Children over Fall Break and packed 72 boxes, 
including 15,552 meals, to benefit the neediest children around the world.  Great job, Wolves! 

CHS spirit is amazing!  Congratulations to Mrs. Hartrick’s 1st hour class with over 96% participation 
during Spirit Fridays! Mr. Aguero’s 1st hour came in second place with over 85% participation.   



 Boys Tennis vs Basha 5-4 

 Girls Volleyball def. Red Mountain (F 2-0, V 3-0) and Xavier (F 2-1) 

 Girls Tennis def. Corona del Sol 6-3 

 Varsity Badminton def. Basha 5-4 

 Unified Football def. Casteel 48-26 (pictured) 

 Football def. Basha (F 56-0, JV 35-7, V 58-21) and Perry (F 49-7, V 55-27).   

 Mon, Oct 16th: Badminton vs Hamilton @ 3:30pm 

 Tues, Oct 17th: Girls Volleyball vs Sunnyside- F @ 4:00pm, JV @ 5:00pm, Varsity @ 6:00pm 

 Wed, Oct 18th: Swim vs Basha @ 4:00pm 

 Thurs, Oct 19th: Swim vs Desert Mountain @ 4:00pm; JV Football vs Brophy @ 6:00pm; AVID 
Parent Night @ 6:00pm  in the Media Center 

 Saturday, Oct 21st:  CHS 3rd Annual Haunted House from 7:30-10:30pm in the CTE Bldg. This 
event may be too intense for young children and is not recommended for those under the age 
of 12.  



 

CHS is part of a new grant program through the Governor’s Office to raise awareness, educate, and 
influence behavior around underage drinking, marijuana use, and prescription drug misuse.  In 
October, Mrs. Sarah Hunter, CHS’s Prevention Coach, will be going into some PE classes to teach 10 
lessons through Life Skills Training about good health, managing stress, family communications, 
healthy relationships, and more.  The first kick-off to promote the program was held during 
Homecoming Week, and tons of t-shirts, lanyards, and wrist bands were handed out!  Thank you to 
the parents who filled out the survey, grabbed a cookie, and won prizes.  On campus, students will 
have the opportunity to volunteer and earn community service hours and assist with lunch 
booths.  In addition, students can win promotional items such as movie tickets, lanyards, wrist 
bands, t-shirts, notebooks, cinch bags, and much more.  Follow us on Twitter @CHSThinkfirst. 



Throughout the course of this school year, Officer Keipert has had a raffle board available for 
students to draw a chip and get into a raffle for a brand new mountain type bicycle. On September 
25th, Officer Keipert and Principal Larry Rother were glad to announce the winner of the bicycle to be 
Jackson Zuber. Jackson also received a $25.00 gift card to Walmart to go towards the purchase of a 
helmet and a bike lock. The winning chip denomination was $.52; that's right, over $150.00 in prizes 
for 52 cents! What a bargain! Officer Keipert was able to raise over $400.00 with this raffle with all the 
money staying at CHS and going back to students to purchase items such as alarm clocks, locker 
locks, bike locks, and helmets for students in need.  Congratulations to Jackson on his win and 
thanks to the anonymous alumni who donated the bicycle to give away!  

 

Congratulations to Mr. Lorgan’s class for purchasing the most spirit links during Homecoming Week!  
The class purchased 1285 links to help support Best Buddies. In all, $1,660.00 was raised to help 
benefit CHS Project Unify. The goal of project unify is to help foster a culture of change and 
acceptance for students with intellectual disabilities. Project Unify supports campus clubs such as 
Chandler Buddies, Unified Hip Hop and Unified Sports. 
 



Congratulations to Chandler High's Choirs for sharing their great talent during September’s Fall 
Choir Concert.  Six choirs, under the direction of Ms. Lori Lyford, performed 15 numbers ranging 
from “Stand By Me” to “Swing Down Chariot” to Pentatonix’s “Can’t Help Falling in Love With You.”  

CHS’s Student Council was introduced at the September 27th CUSD Board Meeting.  Bridget 
Abraham, Student Body President, described the group’s activities through Homecoming Week and 
shared their plans for the rest of the year.  Thanks to StuCo for representing CHS so well!  

Start planning now for Friday, October 27th, as CHS Varsity Football hosts the Hamilton Huskies. The 
tailgate party starts at 5:00pm on Erie St south of the field with food trucks and music. Be sure to 
watch for special spirit packs that include a t-shirt, bandana and a meal ticket for sale next week. 

 

 



Modazz/Advanced/Improv Dancers will perform “Resonance” on Wednesday, November 15th.  The 
CCA Foyer opens at 6:30pm as the Improv class performs and then the show begins at 7:00.  Tickets 
are $5.00 and the concert is on the CCA Mainstage.  We’ll see you there! 





CHS is putting together a CHS team to help at the October 28th “For Our City” event.  We will be 
collaborating to paint a neighborhood wall along Galveston Street.  If you’d like to volunteer to be a 
part of our group, please sign up using sign up genius.  This would be a great event for all ages! 

Chandler High School spirit is off the charts this year, and we’re proud to join with our community 
partners to kick off the first season of “Go Blue Friday.”  Students, staff, families and community 
members are invited to wear Chandler gear, visit the establishments below on Fridays during football 
season, and score great discounts and goodies!  Thanks for your support!  

 Even Stevens on AZ Ave.- 10% off 

 McDonald’s @ Ray and AZ Ave.- free cookie 

 Wimpy’s- 20% off 

 Valle Luna- 10% off the entire bill before tax, excluding gratuity, for all family and friends 

 Crisp Greens- 10% off 

 Coffee Talk- 10% off for students and staff 

 Paletas Betty- Students, see Mrs. Templeton in the courtyard at lunch on Fridays to get “buy 
one, get one free” coupons.  

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d4bafae2ba5f94-chsiband


 
All college visits will take place in the CHS College & Career Center, unless otherwise specified.  
Students should sign up outside of the College & Career Center to attend a presentation. They will 
receive a pass in class on the day of the presentation.  

 



The Chandler Police Cadets (formerly known as the Police Explorers) are currently recruiting for new 
members!  The minimum requirements and expectations are listed here: 

Person of good character & Integrity 
In high school with 2.0 GPA 
United States Citizen 
No criminal convictions & clean background 
 

Those selected to be a Chandler Police Cadet are expected to maintain the following: 
Participate in at least two meetings and one community service event per month 
Have a "C" or better in all classes 
Submit a monthly activity report  
 

For more information and the application, go to www.cpdcadets.com.  See Officer Keipert in the 
admin office for specific information on the process and interview. 

http://www.cpdcadets.com/



